

ASSOCIATION OF WEST MIDLAND MOTOR CLUBS

MINUTES OF THE ASSOCIATION AGM HELD ON TUESDAY 12th Feb 2019

Present:

Dave Cooper (Chairman)

Ian Jarrett (Training Officer)

John Arnold (Secretary)

Bryn Pound (Go Motorsport)

Dave Lucas (RLO)

Delegates from the following clubs:

Boundless by CSMA BRMC BRSCC BTRDA
Hagley & District Kidderminster CC Ludlow Castle MC Midland AC

Rugby MC

1. ApologiesKevin Witton

Aston Martin OC Devizes & DMC Oxford MC Ross & DMSL

2. Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated to all member clubs were signed. Proposed by Ian Jarrett and seconded by Dave Nursey

3. Chairman's Report

2018 has been a reasonable year. The quarterly meetings had been well attended and it is good to see the number of clubs affiliated to the Association growing. As is usual my report is generally a series of thankyous to those who have helped run the association affairs throughout the year.

John Arnold has done another sterling job as Secretary together with Kevin Witton whose first full year as Treasurer has gone very well indeed. Kevin also looks after the website and again a thankyou is needed for the way it is kept up to date.

And on to championships....It is a shame that we have not been able to find a co-ordinator for the road rally championship but hopefully one may come forward for 2020. Bob Budd and Steve Courts have continued with the Autotest and Car Trial Championships - a big thankyou to them. Unfortunately the Heart of England Stage Rally Championship found itself without a co-ordinator during the early part of the year - I continued to keep a tally of points but was unable to attend many events. It would seem that this will continue into 2019 with me watching over the points but with very little presence at events. Hopefully a co-ordinator will be found for 2020 otherwise I can see this championship going the same way as the raod rally - such a shame when you think about the standing it used to have across the associations. For logistical reasons the Cotswold Motor Sport Competitor Club championships are now being run under the name of the association but will remain totally separate. Can all championship coordinators keep Kevin Witton updated wit regards to points so that he can convey this via the website.

My final thanks go to Bob Budd & Dave Barratt for the production of the Year Book once again and to Ian Jarrett for continuing to look after the training needs of the Association.

Hopefully I haven't missed anyone out and I'd like to wish all a successful 2019.

4. Secretary's Report

John thanked all of the officials and delegates for their work during 2018 which had been another difficult year. It is to be hoped that 2019 will be a much better year for a variety of reasons.

5. Accounts

The accounts for the year had been circulated prior to the meeting. There were no questions and were approved unanimously by the meeting

6. AOB

There was none and the meeting closed at 8:05pm followed by the General Meeting